
   
 The April meeting of the Piece Corps Quilters Guild was called to order at 
7:00 pm by the President, Pat Meyer at the Community Presbyterian 
Church.  There were 41 members and no guests present.  Hostesses were 
Laveta Bunse, Emma Kern, and Karen Vulgamott; Susan Dudley was the 
greeter.  The Roll Call was “What is your name and how many quilts have 
you made and kept?”  
   
The Minutes were approved as mailed.   
 Janet Loveless gave the Treasurers Report  
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RAFFLE  $359 has been received from Raffle Tickets sold for the quilt; 
an additional $50 is anticipated from sales at the museum.  Since the quilt 
cost $190 (backing and quilting were donated) all members were 
encouraged to sell more tickets.  The drawing will be at the May meeting.  
   
QUILT SHOW  Quilts should be picked up at the Mansion Friday at 10:00 
am.  (Quilts from the Frederick Avenue museum will be brought to the 
Mansion.)  Kathy Reno with the museum requested that two years from 
now the quilt show be at the mansion for six weeks.  There are lots of 
people who come to the Mansion just for the quilts.  (A group from 
Kansas City will be there April 6.)  Judy O’Donnell suggested that there be 
only one location at a time.  She also suggested that the Guild do the show 
to get the revenue from the show. 
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY!!! 

May 14          Vicki Jackson 
May 20          Teresa Cobb 
May 25          Jennifer Sprague 
         HAPPY ANNIVERSARY 
May 28          Nancy Jennings 

* Birthday and Anniversary information is obtained from the annual yearbook.  
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Living Community has requested a program.  Dedra Litherland and Pat 
Meyer will do a trunk show in May and explain the new techniques in 
quilting.  
   
All members were reminded to wear their handmade nametags to the 
meetings.  
   
Fons and Porter are sponsoring a quilt retreat in Branson June 3 to 7.  It will 
be on appliqué.  Anyone who refers three quilting buddies will get a 
discount on their fees.  
   
The President reminded hostesses that plates, cups, and plastic ware are 
available in the meeting room cabinet. 

Ways and Means  Susan Dudley again reminded the members to sell raffle 
tickets!  There were 185 bazaar items at the museum, 41 sold for an 
estimated $150.  Susan moved bringing the items back to the guild and 
selling them at a meeting.  Diana Garret seconded the motion and it passed.  
   
Courtesy  Carolyn Alexander  reported that Donna Snyder thanked the 
guild for her daisy bouquet and that she was now going to require surgery 
on her elbow.  Susan Dudley sent a thank you to the guild for the carnation 
bud base.  Carolyn apologized to Barbara Wilkerson for not acknowledging 
Barbara’s Father’s death.  
   
Charity  Kelly Lacina announced a work day Saturday, June 5, at the 
Agency Methodist Church to work on quilts for Mercy Hospital.  Three 
patterns were suggested, a rectangle pattern for adult lap quilts, and either 
paper pieced ice cream cones or kites for children.  (Or guild members may 
use a pattern of their choice.)  Materials lists will be provided at the next 
meeting and the workday will include a “mini workshop” on paper piecing. 
 

Committee Reports 

Vickie Jackson announced that Kathi Morgan of Muscatine, Iowa, will be 
holding a Buggy Barn Workshop Sunday, May 2  from 1:00 to 5:00 at the 
Community Presbyterian Church.  The workshop will cost $18.  Patterns 
and kits are available and may be viewed at The Cotton Shop  
http://www.cottonshoponline.com/ (go to the Buggy Barn section of this 
web site.  If you will be participating, let Vicki know in the next couple of 
days what pattern and/or kits you would like for Kathi to bring with her.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
   
Barbara Wilkerson,  
Secretary 
 
   

  

New Business 

 

Announcements 

Sewing Trivia 
 

One gadget that 
never quite caught 

on was a musical 
sewing machine 

cover, patented in 
1882, that held a 

player-piano roll 
and was run by 

treadle power. The 
treadle also 

activated a sewing 
machine fan 

patented in the 
1870's and marketed 

for a dollar. 
 

   

http://www.cottonshoponline.com/�
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Message from Debby Hanlan 
Thanks to my Secret Pal for the goodies in the past several 

months.  You’re the best! 

Hostesses Greeters 
Darla Owen and Karen Schlup Donna Brown and Lisa Volden 

Kathi Morgan of Muscatine, Iowa will present the Buggy Barn workshop on 
Sunday, May 2 from 1 to 5 p.m. at Community Presbyterian Church.  There 
is an $18 fee for the class.  Patterns and kits are available and may be 
viewed at cottonshop@machlink (go to the Buggy Barn section of this web 
site).  If participating, let Vicki know in the next couple of days what pattern 
and/or kits you would like for Kathi to bring with her.  
 

WEBSITE  
Don’t forget to check out the new website at 

 http://www.piececorpquiltersguild.com/  
 

 

The next PCQG meeting is May 3.  Social time and refreshments 
begin at 6:30 p.m. at Community Presbyterian Church, 5409 St. 
Joseph Avenue.  The meeting starts at 7 p.m. with this month’s 
program featuring a trunk show by Katie Morgan of Buggy Barn. 

Crocus Block 

May Workshop 

May Meeting 

If you have information pertaining to the Guild, announcements, thank 
yous, etc. that you would like to have placed in the newsletter, please 
forward the information to piececorpsquiltersguild@yahoo.com This 
email address has been established to receive information for the 
newsletter and to send out the newsletters. 
 

Newsletter – Email address 
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